
 
 
 

 

No: 14|| Thursday 28 March 2024 
Term Dates 2023 - 2024 

Term 5 - Monday 15 April 2024 to Friday 24 May 2024 

Term 6 - Monday 03 June 2024 to Tuesday 23 July 2024 

 

INSET Days for 2023 – 2024 

Monday 3 June 2024 

 

Dates to Remember: 

Monday 20 May (2:50pm) – Kestrel class worship 

Monday 01 July (2:50pm) – Jay class worship 

 

School Website:     www.standrewscongresbury.co.uk 

 

School Facebook Page: https://www.facebook.com/pages/category/Education-Website/St-Andrews-

Primary-School-Congresbury-631401120595092/ 

 

School Office e-mail Address: office@standrewsprimary.org.uk 

 

School Phone Number: 01934 832505 

 

VALUE FOR LIFE 

                  

 

This term’s Christian value is FORGIVENESS, please see our Values newsletter for more details. 

 

Each year, our Year 6 pupils, as part of their Y6 camp coach fundraising events, spend a day 

preparing and cooking their families a three-course meal. This year it was a Greek themed night. 

During the evening, the children were the waiting staff, performed songs and a dance to 

demonstrate what they had learnt from their History unit on the Ancient Greeks. The pupils 

shopped for the food; decorated our hall with a Greek theme; wrote menus; prepared a knowledge 

quiz around their performances for their guests to answer and a feedback form completed the 

evening. The event raised £440 but, most importantly, our Y6 pupils made everyone that attended 

incredibly proud of their fantastic team work on providing such a wonderful evening for everyone to 

enjoy. 

 

Thank you to all of the parents and family members that supported this event. A few of the parent 

feedback comments: 

‘A wonderful meal and fabulous entertainment.  Thank you to all children and staff – a lovely 

evening.’ ‘The dance showed a good story – it was amazing!’ ‘Top marks all round.  Well done for all 

of your efforts. We had a lovely evening.’ ‘The singing provided great entertainment and was sung 

very confidently.’ 

Fran Martin  

 

On the evening of Wednesday 20th March, Eagles hosted an 

amazing Greek meal with singing, dancing and of course delicious 

Greek food.  We would like to say a huge THANK YOU to our 

families, St Andrew's staff and the local businesses (Tesco, 

Re:Store and Hodder's Butchers) for supporting us.  Without 

you, we wouldn't have been able to raise just over £440 for our 

coach to camp. 

 

By Katy on behalf of Eagles Crew 
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Special thanks to all the local businesses for their donations towards the Year 6 Camp 

 

     
 

We would like to thank the local businesses in Congresbury supporting our Year 6 children in 

fundraising for their camp in May. Congresbury Community Café with Debbie Fortune Estate 

Agents and Holders of Congresbury have been very generous, which we are extremely grateful 

for. Their kindness will help create great memories to our Eagle Crew! Thank you! 

  

 

 
 

No parking in the layby on Church Drive 

 

Please can we remind everyone that the layby on Church Drive is not for parking during drop off 

and collection to Pre-school or St Andrew’s. When cars park there it causes a bottleneck for other 

drivers and cyclists. 

 

 

 



 

A great fundraising opportunity for St Andrew’s! 

 

The Railway Inn in Yatton are currently running a poll to decide which local school they will 

fundraise for. How amazing are they?  This is an incredible opportunity that we need everyone to 

support us by voting in the many polls that they have set up. 

 

You don't need to be on Facebook - just click the survey link to vote.  

 

Please share with family and friends too! 

 

https://www.facebook.com/share/CLUJdBwnkiTBYSYr/?mibextid=WC7FNe 

 

There is also the same poll on Yatton Community and Congresbury Mum’s Facebook page. 

With your support, hopefully we can win this! 

 

School Meals Information for Parents: 

 

Our catering provider are committed to providing nutritious menus, catering for a wide range of 

dietary preferences while also ensuring good value for money and using locally sourced produce. 

However, after two years of frozen prices we have had to take the difficult decision to increase the 

cost of our school meals.  From 1st April 2024, the cost of a school meal will increase to £2.65.  The 

new price reflects a necessary adjustment to cover continued high food inflation and increasing 

operating costs. 

  

We want to reassure you that this decision was made after careful consideration, and we 

understand the financial concerns this may raise for some families. 

 

As a reminder, all children in Reception, Year 1, or Year 2, are entitled to Universal Free School 

Meals. If your child is in Years 3-6 in primary school or Years 7-13 in secondary school and your 

circumstances have changed, you may be entitled to free school meals. To find out more please 

visit https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals. If you are unable to complete the form online, 

please visit the school office, and a member of our office team will provide you with the necessary 

support. Please be assured that your application will be treated with the utmost confidentiality, and 

it will not affect any other benefits you may be receiving. 

 

Please find out more about Aspens and school lunches by clicking on the link below: 

https://standrewscongresbury.ovw3.devwebsite.co.uk/page/?title=School+Meals&pid=135 

 

 

 
 

https://www.facebook.com/share/CLUJdBwnkiTBYSYr/?mibextid=WC7FNe
https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals
https://standrewscongresbury.ovw3.devwebsite.co.uk/page/?title=School+Meals&pid=135


 

 

 

 
 

 



 

Attendance for this Academic Year so far: 

 

EYFS 

 

96.46% 

 

Year 1 

 

92.04% 

 

Year 2 

 

95.92% 

 

Year 3 

 

89.53% 

 

Year 4 

 

92.34% 

 

Year 5 

 

90.15% 

 

Year 6 

 

93.58% 

 

 

Pupils that have gone above and beyond 

 

 

Celebration worship 22nd March 

 

Robin Crew Oscar, Rueben 

Kingfisher Crew Cain, Ellis 

Jay Crew Sophia, James 

Owl Crew Alfie, Mason 

Kestrel Crew Jessica, Samuel 

Falcon Crew Alex, Hollie-Jayne 

Eagle Crew whole crew 

 

Community News 

 

 



 
 
 

 
 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 



 
 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 


